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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement, Findings of Fact, and Conclusions

1. On July 1, 2008, Castle Rock Taxi Cab Company, LLC (Castle Rock Taxi) filed an application for a certificate of public convenience and necessity to provide taxi service between all points located within 20 miles of that portion of I-25, from its intersection with exit 163 to its intersection with exit 194, with no points south of the intersection of I-25 and exit 163 and no points north of the intersection of I-25 and exit 194, and from said points on the one hand, to Denver International Airport and Colorado Springs Airport, on the other hand.  The application is restricted against service within the City of Parker, State of Colorado.  On July 7, 2008, the Commission provided notice of the application to all interested persons, firms, and corporations pursuant to § 40-6-108(2), C.R.S.

2. The current matter comes before us for consideration of shortening the notice and intervention period on our own motion.

3. Under House Bill 08-1227, which became effective on July 1, 2008, the legal standard for taxi applicants in the Counties of Adams, Arapahoe, Boulder, Broomfield, Denver, Doulas, El Paso, and Jefferson has changed.  See § 40-10-105(b), C.R.S.  This statutory change precipitated the filing of numerous applications for new or additional taxi authority in the affected area.  Castle Rock Taxi is one of those applicants.  All of the affected applications were placed on 30-day public notice by the Commission on July 7, 2008.

4. In response to two motions in other taxi application dockets, the Commission has shortened the notice and intervention period to July 17, 2008.  See Docket Nos. 08A-241CP and 08A-281CP-Extension.  In fairness to all the applicants that have filed taxi applications, the Commission will on its own motion, shorten the notice and intervention period for Castle Rock Taxi’s application as well.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Commission will re-notice the application of Castle Rock Taxi Cab Company, LLC, such that the intervention period will terminate on July 17, 2008.

2. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ DELIBERATIONS MEETING
July 9, 2008.
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